

# **Beech Green Primary School**

## **Respect Achieve Belong**

**Newsletter for Thursday 26th May 2022** 



Dear Parents and Carers,

#### Only One You!

Our talented artist Mel Weinsweig has created a huge wall display to explain the Only One You project completed last year. Inspired by the book by Linda Kranz it is a helpful reminder to value individuality, to work hard at developing a positive attitude and appreciate the little things in life.

It was a joy to watch the Year 1 and Year 3 class assembly on Monday; thank you for making the time to join us. The children were nervous and much quieter than when we practised. We have some ideas of what to change for next time so they can be seen and heard more clearly. Performing to the rest of the school in the afternoon they showed delight in the huge round of applause and recognition for their hard work.



https://discoverdecrypt.org.uk/events/ art work from Beech Green is part of an exhibition including a beautiful batic flag designed by our school council.

#### River of Hope exhibition at the Gloucester Museum



The River of Hope exhibition is a collection of flags, designed and made by children in Gloucester schools. It is being held to commemorate the Queen's 70<sup>th</sup> Jubilee. The designs focus on the children's hopes for the world over the next 70 years. Our wonderful school council thought of an idea for their year group. The ideas were: Using healthy

food as medicine (Y6), Saving the oceans (Y5), Protecting animals and their habitats (Y4), Recycling (Y3), Loving trees (Y2), and Looking after the bees (Y1). Reception children painted the beautiful rainbow and Year 2 also helped to make the Beech Green name panel. The exhibition is running from Friday 20<sup>th</sup> May until Sunday 12<sup>th</sup> June. It is free for everyone and we hope lots of you will be able to go along and see our colourful batik creations.

Mrs Jayne Gough – Art Co-ordinator









Mrs Julie Poulson Headteacher

@beech\_green





## **Congratulations – Have A Wonderful Day**

This Saturday is a very special day for Mrs Jacqui Brindley as, although she and Mr Brindley have been together for twenty years, on Saturday they are getting married. We wish them a wonderful day and continued good health and happiness for years to come.

Congratulations from us all at Beech Green.

#### FABG Disco drop off and pick up

We aim to get all the children in and out of the disco quickly and safely. We do need to know who is in the building. Children need to be picked up at the end, including those in KS2 who usually walk home.

- Please enter through the main school entrance, the front door
- Teachers and FABG team will be there go to the table for your Year group to have your name ticked off, you can also buy a ticket here if you need one. Walk to the hall to join the disco
- Wait in the front playground, near the hall door to collect your child; 6.45 pm for KS1 (Reception, Year 1 and Year 2) and 8.15 pm for KS2 (Years 3/4/5/6). You will be shown out of the top door.
- Any parents with a KS1 and KS2 will need to walk back round to the front door to do it all again! Don't worry if this seems confusing, there will be lots of staff to help and direct you. It might seem obvious, but please can you remind your child that it will be loud.

## **NEW Beech Green Uniform**



Tomorrow morning, Friday 27<sup>th</sup> May, is the last day to order uniform with guaranteed delivery by the end of July. Please either send in a cheque, made payable to Beech Green Primary School, or bring the correct cash to the school office along with your named order. Thank you. <a href="https://www.beechgreenprimary.co.uk/uniform">www.beechgreenprimary.co.uk/uniform</a>

## Friday 10<sup>th</sup> June – Jubilee Celebrations – Lunch Arrangements

To add to the fun of our day of celebrations, Caterlink is offering a **picnic bag** menu, instead of the normal dinners, that will not be served that day. **There will be one option on Friday 10**<sup>th</sup> **June**, which will consist of...

Triangles of sandwich (cheese, ham or tuna)

Sausage roll (or vegan roll)

Vegetable Crudités (carrot, cucumber and pepper)

Fresh fruit

A Jubilee Cup Cake

The normal £2.34 charge will apply, or you can send a picnic lunch box from home if you prefer.

## **Vacancy for a Play Team Member**

Monday to Fridays, one hour twenty minutes over each lunch period. Term time only. If you are interested and would like more details, then please contact Miss Amy Bancroft on <a href="mailto:bursar@beechgreen.gloucs.sch.uk">bursar@beechgreen.gloucs.sch.uk</a> or phone 01452 722363.

#### **School Tag-Rugby Match**

#### Beech Green 6 - 7 Waterwells

Last Thursday, Beech Green played their second match of the tag-rugby season, a home match against Waterwells. A lot of the team are still learning the tactics and developing as players (especially tricky for those who play contact outside of school and need to remember the differences - "two hands!") but it was another really impressive team performance. Unfortunately, we were again pipped by just one try, but really well done to all!

### **End of Term 5 Holiday and Jubilee Celebrations**

Wishing everyone a fabulous half term holiday and enjoyment at whatever you are doing to celebrate the Jubilee Celebrations (2<sup>nd</sup> to 5<sup>th</sup> June.) We come back to school on Monday 6<sup>th</sup> June.

To remind you, at Beech Green we will be having our own day of celebrations on Friday 10<sup>th</sup> June.



"Congratulations and Thank You to Her Majesty the Queen"

